
 

 The School Lunch Tray: November 9, 2022 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 1 of 8 

Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly 

email notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This 

week’s topics are listed below. 

 

Action Items 

• Reminder: Financial Report for School Nutrition Programs was Due October 31, 2022 

• Reminder: Verification and the Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) 742 Verification Summary 

Report 

 

Need to Know 

• Administrative Review Training for School Year 2022-23: Getting Ready for Success: 

Preparing for the Child Nutrition Program Administrative Review: November 15-17, 2022 

• Resource Roundup: On-site Monitoring Forms for the School Nutrition Programs 

 

Good to Know 

• Webinar Recording Available: Back to School Success with Team Nutrition’s Menu Planning 

Tools and Resources  

• November is Native American Heritage Month 

• Free Printed Materials for USDA Child Nutrition Programs 

 

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch 

Tray, visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Action Items 

 

Reminder: Financial Report for School Nutrition Programs was Due October 31, 2022 

As a reminder, all SFAs were required to submit the Financial Report in the Connecticut Online 

Application and Claiming System for Child Nutrition Programs (CNP System) by October 31, 2022. 

SFAS that have not submitted this report should do so immediately. The CSDE’s Instructions for 

Submitting the Financial Report for School Nutrition Programs provides guidance on how to submit 

the annual Financial Report.  

 

Section 210.14 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) for the NSLP requires that all school food 

authorities (SFAs) must maintain a nonprofit status for the school food service operations, and any 

revenues must be used only for the operation or improvement of the food service program. As 

indicated under “Net Cash Resources” (7CFR 210.14(b)), the SFA shall limit its net cash resources to 

an amount that does not exceed three months average expenditures for its nonprofit school food 

service. The annual financial report monitors adherence to this regulation. 

 

Plan to Reduce Excess Operating Balance (only for SFAs that exceed three months’ 

average expenditures) 

As part of the annual Financial Report, SFAs that exceed three months’ average expenditures must 

submit a Plan for Reducing Excess Operating Balance to the CSDE to indicate how the excess balance 

will be spent to maintain the SFA’s nonprofit status. Expenditures must make improvements to the 

USDA school nutrition programs such as improving food quality and replacing or purchasing 

necessary equipment. 

 

The completed form/plan must be uploaded under “Corrective Action Plan Attachments” in the 

annual Financial Report section of the Connecticut Online Application and Claiming System for Child 

Nutrition Programs (CNP System). 

 

 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/CNPsystem/Financial_Report_Instructions_SNP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/CNPsystem/Financial_Report_Instructions_SNP.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/FinancialManagement/Plan_Reduce_Excess_Operating_Balance_SNP.pdf
https://ct.cnpus.com/prod/Splash.aspx
https://ct.cnpus.com/prod/Splash.aspx
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Reminder: Verification and the Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) 742 Verification 

Summary Report 

SFAs are reminded that the formal verification process must be completed no later than November 15, 

2022. The FNS 742 Verification Summary Report is due December 15, 2022. For guidance on 

completing this report, refer to the CSDE’s Completing the Verification Collection Report (FNS 742).  
 

• If the SFA had no applications on file as of October 1, the SFA was not required to complete the 

formal verification process and should check the box in section 5-1 to indicate the SFA is 

exempt. Email Teri Dandeneau at teri.dandeneau@ct.gov with confirmation that no 

applications were on file.  

 

 
 

• If there is a warning or error, investigate the reason. If it cannot be resolved, please contact 

Teri Dandeneau at teri.dandeneau@ct.gov. 
 

• It is critical that all SFAs correctly report accurate SNAP data in 3-2b. This data element is 

coded as “FS” in the direct certification system and must be from the last operating day in 

October. All other data in Section 3 must be separated according to the appropriate category. 

For example, 3-3a is Temporary Family Assistance (coded as “AF” on the direct certification 

list), 3-3b is Free Medicaid (coded as “FM” on the direct certification list), and 3-5 is Reduced 

Medicaid (coded as “RM” on the direct certification list). Remember to include students who 

were extended benefits through another child in the household who is directly certified. 

 

 
 

Questions may be directed to Teri Dandeneau, teri.dandeneau@ct.gov.  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/NSLP/Forms/Verification/Completing_Verification_Collection_Report.pdf
mailto:teri.dandeneau@ct.gov
mailto:teri.dandeneau@ct.gov
mailto:teri.dandeneau@ct.gov


 

 The School Lunch Tray: November 9, 2022 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 4 of 8 

Need to Know 

 

Administrative Review Training for School Year 2022-23: Getting Ready for Success: 

Preparing for the Child Nutrition Program Administrative Review: November 15-17, 

2022 

All school food authorities (SFAs) have been notified by the CSDE if they are having an Administrative 

Review (AR) for school year (SY) 2022-23. The three training sessions below are mandatory if an SFA 

is selected for an AR for SY 2022-23. The training sessions are open to all, including SFAs who are not 

selected for an AR. These trainings are also highly encouraged for new directors. 

 

November 15, 16, and 17, 2022, from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m., Getting Ready for Success: 

Preparing for the Child Nutrition Program Administrative Review. The CSDE will hold 

three mandatory webinars for SFAs scheduled for an AR in SY 2022-23. Each webinar will cover a 

different area of the AR. SFAs that have been notified that they will have an AR in SY 2022-

23, must have at least one representative from your district in attendance for all three 

sessions. More than one person from each district may attend.  

 

Microsoft Teams meeting  

Join on your computer, mobile app or room device  

Click here to join the meeting  

Meeting ID: 296 531 428 436  

Passcode: KDU6Sb  

Download Teams | Join on the web 

 

Or call in (audio only)  

+1 860-840-2075,,325589275#   United States, Hartford  

Phone Conference ID: 325 589 275#  

Find a local number | Reset PIN  

Learn More | Meeting options  

 

 

 
  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_OGY5ZjM1ZmQtZjMxYS00Mzg5LWE4NjEtM2NkMzEwOTU4MjA4%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522c77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%2522%257d&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C10e034f561c642b8c5b108dabc229d2f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638029154109697770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lFWZYAKrSwsyyal%2Bc3iullVSOlhKu6mrTeg98cpgyWs%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fdownload-app&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C10e034f561c642b8c5b108dabc229d2f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638029154109697770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fucfWe16%2BId9udqcMaeTUefoSjf9rol%2FHch8Uh57GVU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fjoin-a-meeting&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C10e034f561c642b8c5b108dabc229d2f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638029154109697770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=POxLZ8liN2IWjPpcCoA3cEipy%2F%2FFGBeJl5jPqrhgnqk%3D&reserved=0
tel:+18608402075,,325589275# 
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fd421ee46-7f6f-421b-9afc-aecbacb34cba%3Fid%3D325589275&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C10e034f561c642b8c5b108dabc229d2f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638029154109697770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gC37h%2FGRLrkN6DAORlBtGqouVMq0ezyVMH4l9aPPmOg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fusp%2Fpstnconferencing&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C10e034f561c642b8c5b108dabc229d2f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638029154109697770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yQ5DW5%2BX39VSZXSC1wbVw7RqfCIT89CR4HIqas0icDo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2FJoinTeamsMeeting&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C10e034f561c642b8c5b108dabc229d2f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638029154109854432%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NecE0dQFGPZRPdBK%2BWm3gQIUt6VQLLliXoaucJezFnI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2FmeetingOptions%2F%3ForganizerId%3Dc77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%26tenantId%3D118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%26threadId%3D19_meeting_OGY5ZjM1ZmQtZjMxYS00Mzg5LWE4NjEtM2NkMzEwOTU4MjA4%40thread.v2%26messageId%3D0%26language%3Den-US&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C10e034f561c642b8c5b108dabc229d2f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638029154109854432%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uKXU7gi3UMCjtDLwEnmAM1UnLJS6tTF%2BrmhzfFhI3Wg%3D&reserved=0
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Resource Roundup: On-site Monitoring Forms for the School Nutrition Programs 

The monitoring forms for the school nutrition programs are available in the “Monitoring Forms” 

section of the CSDE’s Forms for School Nutrition Programs  webpage. SFAs are reminded that there 

are different on-site monitoring requirements and forms for the NSLP, SBP, Afterschool Snack 

Program (ASP), and local educational agencies (LEAs) with a food service management company 

(FSMC).  

 

• NSLP: By February 1 each year for each school operating the NSLP. 

• SBP: By February 1 each year for 50 percent of schools operating the SBP. 

• ASP: During the first four weeks of operation and again later in the school year.  

 

LEAs with a FSMC also have their own FMSC monitoring requirements in addition to the on-site 

monitoring mentioned above. Schools with interschool agreements must include these sites as part of 

the monitoring process.  

 

 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Forms-for-School-Nutrition-Programs#MonitoringForms
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Good to Know 

 

Webinar Recording Available: Back to School Success with Team Nutrition’s Menu 

Planning Tools and Resources  

A recording of the August 31, 2022, Team Nutrition webinar, Back to School Success with Team 

Nutrition’s Menu Planning Tools and Resources, is now available for all school nutrition 

professionals. Two versions of this webinar recording are available: 

 

• English captioned: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2HCHSorXFMo  

• Spanish captioned: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3SLFOvi_D-g  

 

This webinar highlights Team Nutrition’s many tools and resources to enhance participants’ 

knowledge of school menu planning and school nutrition operations. It provides hands-on activities to 

showcase the Food Buying Guide for Child Nutrition Programs (FBG) digital resources, Child 

Nutrition (CN) labels, product formulation statement (PFS), USDA standardized recipes, USDA-

approved software, and more. Viewers will gain knowledge of resources available to assist with school 

menu planning and school nutrition operations. 

 

 

November is Native American Heritage Month 

November is Native American Heritage Month. In honor of this observance, the USDA encourages 

taking time to reflect on how Indigenous food, culture, and traditions brighten and contribute to the 

overall culture of America. 

 

MyPlate Kitchen features over 1,000 “MyPlate-inspired” recipes and resources to support building 

healthy and budget-friendly meals. This month highlights three recipes in honor of Native American 

Heritage Month: 

 

• Cranberry Wojapi 

• Savory and Spicy Ground Beef & Succotash  

• Three Sisters Stew 

 

 
  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3D2HCHSorXFMo&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cde6940b3305c433ca2c408dabcd29dd8%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638029910033679742%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9DNmUd%2BfWupl%2BlNdtxZ6BY54xVduN21sEA1RnubUV5s%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3D3SLFOvi_D-g&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7Cde6940b3305c433ca2c408dabcd29dd8%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638029910033835951%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CtguH%2BvIlFO3qjw5Ar8y31LOSUft%2BSFyDbwEbN4Op2s%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjExMDMuNjYxMzg2NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5teXBsYXRlLmdvdi9teXBsYXRlLWtpdGNoZW4ifQ.jyGhU8qsvRH_GTokWDuKi4VTP1AZJ8FTNS_ITstopM8%2Fs%2F1119168769%2Fbr%2F147407562082-l&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C109c2645cc1940fb86ac08dabdd2504a%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638031008234820017%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=J2R9k88jbLNnP8%2BUBRSCoJl4aPzpUSNa5R1Udz3X%2BBY%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjExMDMuNjYxMzg2NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5teXBsYXRlLmdvdi9yZWNpcGVzL3N1cHBsZW1lbnRhbC1udXRyaXRpb24tYXNzaXN0YW5jZS1wcm9ncmFtLXNuYXAvY3JhbmJlcnJ5LXdvamFwaSJ9.3KGDAyqKiySgAufaO2Ba4N4JsrJ8z9stHgAWJChMvzc%2Fs%2F1119168769%2Fbr%2F147407562082-l&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C109c2645cc1940fb86ac08dabdd2504a%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638031008234820017%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=p2rQ7Y55j8X8Rb0scCAs5xsGZusD6OIUkRXP8861xaw%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjExMDMuNjYxMzg2NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5teXBsYXRlLmdvdi9yZWNpcGVzL3N1cHBsZW1lbnRhbC1udXRyaXRpb24tYXNzaXN0YW5jZS1wcm9ncmFtLXNuYXAvc2F2b3J5LXNwaWN5LWdyb3VuZC1iZWVmLXN1Y2NvdGFzaCJ9.t_1NGcZC6FyZryKvPN7JnDCsHAkQHA6kiOKZ-xjzB8w%2Fs%2F1119168769%2Fbr%2F147407562082-l&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C109c2645cc1940fb86ac08dabdd2504a%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638031008234820017%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=aWuHC2vB6o%2F8m6NzcAvENj4G5joYdYWSTdjlcVCSwn0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjExMDMuNjYxMzg2NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5teXBsYXRlLmdvdi9yZWNpcGVzL215cGxhdGUtY25wcC90aHJlZS1zaXN0ZXJzLXN0ZXcifQ.8mBUVidUCDgSagP0EgFdUX7fKqySbHi28jliMwqypQs%2Fs%2F1119168769%2Fbr%2F147407562082-l&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C109c2645cc1940fb86ac08dabdd2504a%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638031008234820017%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fqPYkk6WkSCT5MWrcpf%2BS75k6qQbDqMBql9rvuxFuVI%3D&reserved=0
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Free Printed Materials for USDA Child Nutrition Programs 

State agencies, program operators, and sponsoring organizations that participate in the USDA’s Child 

Nutrition Programs can request free print copies of USDA’s materials. The following items are now 

available: 

 

For Taste-Testing Events: 

• Be a Food Critic! Poster (stickers coming soon) 

• Taste-Test Poster (stickers coming soon) 

• Make Today a Try-Day! Stickers 

 

For School Lunch Events with Families (e.g., Thanksgiving Meals): 

• Team Nutrition Popular Event Ideas Booklet 

• Stronger With School Meals Activity Booklet 

• Stronger With School Meals Buttons for School Nutrition Professionals 

• MyPlate Guide to School Lunch for Families 

• How School Lunch is Made and How You Can Help 

• Welcome to School Lunch! 

 

For Spinach and Sweet Potato Month 

• Grow It, Try It, Like It! for Family Child Care 

• Team Nutrition Cooks!  

 

 
  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjExMDMuNjYxMzEyNjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3B1ZWJsby5ncG8uZ292L1ROL1ROUHVicy5waHA_UHViSUQ9MTU2MjQifQ.V_XhoVKg_CY41v1NmaVXnnzH7unjoRa6hRXlkb-H4CU%2Fs%2F1119168674%2Fbr%2F147392869053-l&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C55e1378364e042a0398d08dabdc832c8%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638030964787510119%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mfTanvUe8tveBWLmTxudUMJfecB1q8Mza4e6GcR1PUg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjExMDMuNjYxMzEyNjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3B1ZWJsby5ncG8uZ292L1ROL1ROUHVicy5waHA_UHViSUQ9MTU2MjMifQ.I7WC5G1IZPMmoUqXlOPvmHuGgd89HVVpPaEfElOM9q4%2Fs%2F1119168674%2Fbr%2F147392869053-l&data=05%7C01%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C55e1378364e042a0398d08dabdc832c8%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638030964787510119%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=anywY8HUu2o8fA7TyIOosuny%2BASa%2BXBmWpni180ZTDo%3D&reserved=0
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In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations 
and policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating 
on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including 
gender identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or 
reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 
 
Program information may be made available in languages 
other than English. Persons with disabilities who require 
alternative means of communication to obtain program 
information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American 
Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or local 
agency that administers the program or USDA’s TARGET 
Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA 
through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 
 
To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 
should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 
Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained 
online at: https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/
documents/USDA-OASCR%20P-Complaint-Form-0508-
0002-508-11-28-17Fax2Mail.pdf, from any USDA office, by 
calling (866) 632-9992, or by writing a letter addressed to 
USDA. The letter must contain the complainant’s name, 
address, telephone number, and a written description of the 
alleged discriminatory action in sufficient detail to inform the 
Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights (ASCR) about the nature 
and date of an alleged civil rights violation. The completed 
AD-3027 form or letter must be submitted to USDA by: 
 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 
3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 
This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 
Education is committed to a policy of 
equal opportunity/affirmative action for all 
qualified persons. The Connecticut 
Department of Education does not 
discriminate in any employment practice, 
education program, or educational activity 
on the basis of age, ancestry, color, 
criminal record (in state employment and 
licensing), gender identity or expression, 
genetic information, intellectual disability, 
learning disability, marital status, mental 
disability (past or present), national origin, 
physical disability (including blindness), 
race, religious creed, retaliation for 
previously opposed discrimination or 
coercion, sex (pregnancy or sexual 
harassment), sexual orientation, veteran 
status or workplace hazards to 
reproductive systems, unless there is a 
bona fide occupational qualification 
excluding persons in any of the 
aforementioned protected classes. 
 
Inquiries regarding the Connecticut State 
Department of Education’s 
nondiscrimination policies should be 
directed to: Levy Gillespie, Equal 
Employment Opportunity 
Director/Americans with Disabilities 
Coordinator (ADA), Connecticut State 
Department of Education, 450 Columbus 
Boulevard, Suite 505, Hartford, CT 06103, 
860-807-2071, levy.gillespie@ct.gov.  

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff at the Connecticut State 

Department of Education, School Health, Nutrition and Family Services, 

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2022/

SLT_11_09_2022.pdf. 
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